NOTICE

Re-opening of Medical Colleges Post Lockdown due to COVID-19 Pandemic w.e.f. 07.12.2020.

In pursuance of Haryana Government Instruction received through E-mail vide memo no. DMER/Medical/A8/68/Spl-2 dated 03.12.2020 (copy enclosed). The medical colleges are to be re-opened w.e.f. 07.12.2020 after COVID-19 Pandemic Lock Down 2019.

 The schedule of MBBS Practical classes / Clinical Training / Examinations in accordance with NMC guidelines dated 29-11-2020 is mentioned in table as below:-

Sr. No.	MBBS Prof.		Practical classes/clinical training	University Examination to be
01	1 st Prof. (Batch 2019)		07.12.2020 to 06.02.2021(two months) including sent up examination	Last week of
02	2 nd Prof. (Batch 2018)		21.12.2020 to 20.04.2021(four months) including sent up examination	February, 2021. Last week of April / May, 2021
03	3 rd Prof. (Batch 2017)	part-I	21.12.2020 to 20.04.2021 (four months) including sent up examination	Last week of April / May, 2021
04	3 rd Prof. (Batch 2016)	Part-II	07.12.2020 to 06.04.2021(four months) including sent up examination	Upto 3 rd week April, 2021

- 2. It is mandatory to all students to have Negative report of RTPCR (COVID-19) test before attending the Medical College as per NMC guidelines.
- 3. In this regards all the students may be directed to bring their RTPCR (COVID-19) test negative report which should not be prior to 72 Hours before attending the Medical College

Dean Academic Affairs



Directorate of Medical Education and Research, Haryana.

SCO No 7, Sector-16, Panchkula

fax/telephone: 0172-2560799, 2566556 e-mail: dgmer.haryana@gmail.com

To

The Vice Chancellor,

Pt. B.D. Sharma, UHS Rohtak.

Memo No. DMER/Medical/A8/68/SoL-2 Dated: 3-12-20

Sub:

NMC Guidelines for Re-opening of Medical Colleges Post Lockdown due to

Covid-19 Pandemic dated 29-11-2020.

Kindly refer to your office letter bearing No. UHSR/DAA/2020/9652 dated 01.12.2020 on the subject cited above.

I have been directed to inform you that the action plan submitted by your office has been approved by the Government for Re-opening of Medical Colleges Post Lockdown due to Covid-19 Pandemic. Therefore, you are requested to direct all the Institutions under your kind control to implement the abovesaid action plan and re-open their institutions w.e.f. 07.12.2020.

It is also mentioned that all the students may be directed to bring their COVID-19 test negative report which should not be prior to 72 hours before attending the Medical College. All the Medical Colleges in the State may also be directed to facilitate all the students for COVID-19 test. It is also directed that all the Medical Colleges shall coordinate with the CMO's of their respective districts for facilitate the students for COVID-19 test.

> Deputy Director for Director General, Medical Education & Research Haryana,Panchkula

Endst. No. DMER/Medical/A8/68 SPL-2 Dated: 3-12-20 Copy forwarded to the following for information and necessary action:

The Dean, SGT, University of Medical Sciences and Research, Gurugram.

The Principal, M.M. Institute of Medical Sciences, Mullana, Ambala.

Deputy Director

for Director General, Medical Education & Research, Haryana,Panchkula